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Your child has been admitted to hospital and information you have 
shared means they may have the Covid 19 infection. A swab result will 
be required to confirm whether this is the case or not.  

 
In order to keep everyone safe 

• All staff in the clinical area will be wearing face masks. 
• You and your child may be asked to wear a face mask. 
• Staff will wear personal protective equipment when they come in 

to your child’s room. They will put this equipment on whatever the 
reason is for entering. This is for the safety of all staff, other 
children that are on the ward and for you.  

• Staff will be wearing a face mask, gloves and apron and for some 
children a gown, full face visor or goggles and fitted mask may be 
required. 

• This will be for routine care and observations, but will also be for 
emergency care. 

 
All the equipment for your child will be kept outside their room and the 
staff have been trained in how to put this on quickly so that the delay in 
attending to your child is kept to a minimum.  
 

We understand that in an emergency you may feel that this is an 
unnecessary delay but please be assured that this is a vital part of the 
process to ensure all children and staff are safe and the risk of passing 
the infection on is minimised.  
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Please help us 

• Washing your hands regularly and always on entering and 
leaving the ward and room. 

• Keeping the area around your bed space as clear as possible so 
staff can reach the sink to wash their hands and by staying as far 
away as possible from staff when they are removing personal 
protective equipment.  

• Staying inside the room with the door closed. 
• Asking us if there is something you need, if necessary please 

arrange for someone to bring in items you require.   
• Asking us if there is anything you don’t understand. 

 

We will 

• Keep you up to date with swab results as quickly as possible, 
usually within 24 hours.  

• Provide resident parents with drinks and meals. 
•  Ensure you can go home as soon as possible. 

 

We do understand that this is a worrying time for you, please speak to a 
member of staff if you have any questions or concerns. 

 
 
 



 

Page 4 of 5 

 

Contact details 
 
Ward 8 Telephone Number: 01772 522496 
 
 
 
Sources of further information 
www.lancsteachinghospitals.nhs.uk  
www.nhs.uk  
www.patient.co.uk  
www.accessable.co.uk  
www.gov.uk/coronavirus 
 
 
Lancashire Teaching Hospitals NHS Foundation Trust is not 
responsible for the content of external internet sites. 
 
 
Lancashire Teaching Hospitals is a smoke-free site. 
 
On 31 May 2017 Lancashire Teaching Hospitals became a smoke-free 
organisation. From that date smoking is not permitted anywhere on any 
of our premises, either inside or outside the buildings. Our staff will ask 
you about your smoking status when you come to hospital and will offer 
you support and advice about stopping smoking including Nicotine 
Replacement Therapy to help manage your symptoms of withdrawal. 
If you want to stop smoking you can also contact the Quit Squad 
Freephone 0800 328 6297. 
 
 

http://www.lancsteachinghospitals.nhs.uk/
http://www.nhs.uk/
http://www.patient.co.uk/
http://www.accessable.co.uk/
http://www.gov.uk/coronavirus
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Please ask if you would like help in understanding this information. This 
information can be made available in large print and in other languages. 
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